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Baseball Wives 

 

INT. ARMANI BOUTIQUE/DEPARTMENT STORE – TUESDAY, ONE P.M. 

 

NICOLE shops with LORRAINE, who holds up a skirt. 

START           LORRAINE 

Would you call this eggplant or plum? 

 

NICOLE 

 I thought eggplant was plum. 

 

LORRAINE 

 So did I. 

(puts skirt back) 

I’m redoing our place upstate. The architect  

hired a decorator, the decorator hired a colorist.  

Six months later, I have no idea what purple  

is anymore. 

 

LORRAINE browses. NICOLE picks up sweater, holds it up. 

 

NICOLE 

 What about this? 

 

LORRAINE 

 Red. 

 

NICOLE 

 I was thinking about buying it. 

 

LORRAINE 

(shakes head “no”) 

 Megan has that sweater. 

 

NICOLE puts sweater back. LORRAINE browses, NICOLE follows. 

 

LORRAINE 

 So…How’s Diane? 

 

NICOLE 

 Okay, considering. 

 

 

 

LORRAINE 

Gloria Marino…Did you get a look at her body?  

I heard she went to Stevens for lipo and a breast 

lift. 

 

NICOLE 

 I didn’t see Gloria Marino naked 
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LORRAINE 

 Not even the pictures? 

(off her look) 

 I was just curious 

 

LORRAINE eyes jacket, on rack. 

 

LORRAINE (cont.) 

Kip called Sean about a lawyer. I hope  

they’re not considering divorce. 

 

NICOLE 

 I don’t really know. 

 

LORRAINE 

Diane has to think about Lucy. Children  

need a father. 

 

NICOLE 

A father who spends his time screwing  

sportscasters in hotel rooms, instead of  

coming home to his family? 

 

LORRAINE pulls skirt off rack, considers. 

 

LORRAINE 

What does she think she’s gonna get married  

again? To who, a doctor or a banker? Some  

sensitive family man who’s never gonna make  

more than five hundred grand a year? 

 

LORRAINE holds up skirt, looks at herself in mirror. 

 

LORRAINE (cont’d) 

She’s gonna wake up on her thirty-ninth birthday,  

and Mister Sensitive Family Man is gonna tell  

her how unhappy he is, how unfulfilled he feels,  

and that he’s leaving. And oh, by the way, “All  

those times I said I was going to the gym? I  

was at the Sheraton screwing my twenty-two-year-old 

secretary.” 

 

LORRAINE puts skirt back on rack, shoots look at NICOLE 

 

LORRAINE (cont’d) 

Someone needs to tell Diane there are times  

when you let shit go. The team’s playing well.  

We have a shot at the pennant. Kip has a good  

chance to be an All-star… This is not the time  

for her to get a divorce. 
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LORRAINE picks up another skirt. 

 

LORRAINE (cont.) 

 Fuscia or cranberry? 

 

On NICOLE, down the rabbit hole. 

       END 





































INT. GYM - PERSONAL TRAINER AREA - DAY 1

Queen’s Killer Queen blasts on the speakers. Vince works out 
TIFFANY with weights while they flirt.

VINCE
You got this one more and you’re 
done. Oops, I lied. Five more- 

TIFFANY
-Oh my god, I’ve never hated anyone 
more than you! And I’ve been 
photographed by Terry Richardson.

VINCE
Ten more. Kidding. Two more.  Three 
more and you can come to the party 
Matthew and I are throwing tonight.

TIFFANY
Is it a party or one of those 
things where I’m the only one 
invited and you give me tequila and 
make me listen to indie music in 
your bedroom until you make a pass 
at me?

VINCE
(that was it)

No, of course not. Who would ever 
do that?

TIFFANY
Wait, don’t you have that 
girlfriend, Britney?

VINCE
(somber, milking it)

Britney? No that’s over. You’re 
actually the first girl that’s made 
me feel like maybe I can love 
again. You know what? Maybe it’s 
too soon. 

Tiffany swoons.

TIFFANY
You’re so damaged. I feel like I 
could fix you.

VINCE
Maybe you could. You should try. 

TIFFANY
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TIFFANY
I’d love to come to your party. 
What can I bring?

VINCE
(suggestive)

A toothbrush.

Then the music abruptly stops. 
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